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Business and Professional Women Brampton 2010- 2011

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Another successful BPW year is behind us and regrettably it is my last year in my present position.  It has truly been an honour to serve as the President of this outstanding club.

We enjoyed Provincial Conference/National Convention in Barrie in June.  It is so much fun to come together with many of our outstanding members from other clubs.  

Other events that I participated in this year:

· two Kitchener club meetings

· many of the Halton, St. Catherines and Niagara Falls meetings

· attended the Bowmanville 60th anniversary

· attended the Toronto Club’s 100th anniversary tea

· attended the North Toronto club’s Christmas Meeting 

· attended the Provincial Board Meeting

· organized and chaired the District AGM in October

· was elected District Director for Peel/Halton/Golden Horseshoe area

· assisted with our golf tournament

· will attend the St. Catherines plant sale in April

· will attend the Women’s Wellness Fair in Niagara Falls in May

· look forward to attending Provincial Conference in June in Markham

In addition to this I attended all but one General Meeting and presided over all executive meetings for our club.

My special thanks go out to a very hard-working and supportive Executive Board for a fantastic year.

Respectfully submitted

Barb Hore

President
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PAST PRESIDENT’S  REPORT
My main focus in 2010-2011 was to work with Barb Hore, our President. My job was to ensure that I was able to support her in any way possible. However we all know that Barb has shown excellent leadership and done a great job for BPW Brampton, mostly on her own and is leaving a great impression of her hard work for BPW Brampton to grow and thrive.

It was great to have Rogers Talk Local to cover 2 of our events last year, one for Paddy Silverthorne’s 90th Birthday and second for the meeting on Awareness of Human Trafficking. Addressing Human Trafficking is a topic we need to be very passionate about if we want to be a group of women who believe in Women’s right to equality at every level. BPW is taking a resolution forward to combat this issue and I hope that we can move forward to eliminate illegal sex trade that diminishes the identity of women in this world.

It was my pleasure and privilege of assisting Kimberley Supper at our International night in February, a reminder to all of us about our solidarity as women worldwide.

I urge the new executive to stay in touch with local media to create awareness of BPW as a leading Advocacy organization, for our growth and sustenance in the future,

I have gained a different perspective and awareness on Women’s Issues by being a part of the BPW Brampton Executive for the past 9 years. I look forward to being a part of the group and contributing as a member of the club for years to come.

Respectfully submitted

Snigdha Malik

Immediate Past President 
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FIRST VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Another exciting year at BPW has gone by.

After my absence from the club for several years, I am honoured to have been accepted back into the position I left, First Vice President. Some of the members have changed, however, the support, the mentoring and the comradeship amongst our club has not changed.  We are definitely a very special group of women!

Over the past year, we have learned more about the History of BPW, thanks to Paddy Silverthorne for her fabulous presentation and she is a fountain of information. My eyes were opened to the extent human trafficking is going on right in our own neighbourhoods - thank you to our guest speaker, Timea Nagy, for shedding light on the hardships of these women.

Our club hosted the AGM last year, and $300 was raised for the Halton, Peel and Golden Horseshoe district. We congratulate Barb Hore in her new role as our District Director.

The June social helped to raise more funds for the Canadian Women for Women Afghanistan and our Christmas social helped with donations to the St. Louise Outreach Centre and Wellspring Chinguacousy.  Both events were a lot of fun and very memorable experiences.

While serving on the executive team, I have seen the hard work of volunteers and their time that goes into making our club a success. We have created and will be presenting two resolutions in a year where not many clubs have prepared resolutions - a thank you to Olga Gil for all of her hard work and a great presentation. Angel Massy-Singh continues to give us a fab Club Focus and Allison Lucas has been working hard behind the scenes on our web site and our dinner announcement cards. Pat Dowling continued her hard work on perfecting and organizing the Charity Euchres events and Charity Golf Tournament with very successful results. I could go on and on with the contributions from all of our members and wish to thank everyone. 

I was pleased to represent our club at the Wellness Centre Christmas gathering and at Mayor Susan Fennell’s fund raiser. Even though I did not chair a committee last year, helping with various committees has been a great experience. 

We are going into a new year with a newly elected executive team and I am looking forward to working with everyone. I would like to extend a sincere thank you to the past executives for a wonderful year.

Respectfully submitted

Heather Moogk

First Vice President
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SECOND VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT
When I first joined BPW, just over a year ago, I knew I was joining a group with many incredible women but never expected to sit on the Executive Committee as the Second Vice President.

Throughout the year, I've tried to learn and understand more about BPW by involving myself in as many activities as possible. There's no denying, the Golf and Euchre tournaments were fun but I also found them to be rewarding. It's wonderful to see how many people come together and participate donating time, gifts and food to make a difference in other's lives. The efforts and dedication made by women like Pat Dowling, Virginia Tamblyn, fellow executives and BPW members are outstanding. The sums of donations are a reflection of the efforts made by all.

It was a pleasure to be able to assist Pearl McCabe this year as we welcomed our members for our dinner meetings. It gave me an opportunity to get to know a few more members better.

A special thank you to all Executives and committee members for 'putting me under your wings', guiding, teaching and allowing me to grow with BPW.

It's been a privileged to work with so many elegant women. Women, who are strong, educated and strive to make conditions better for all women, at home and abroad.
Respectfully submitted
Anisa Trotta

Second Vice President
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RECORDING SECRETARY
It has been my pleasure to act as BPW Brampton’s Recording Secretary this year.  Being a part of the executive is very rewarding and exciting as this Club is so successful and vibrant.

During the year, my duty was to record the minutes of all Executive meetings and General meetings.

Other club activities that I participated in were:

- Attended the Provincial Conference and my first National Convention in  

  June, 2010 in Barrie 

- Hosted the Programs meeting in July/10

- Chaired our two Charity Progressive Euchre events

- Chaired our 15th Annual Charity Golf Tournament

- Attended the District AGM in Brampton 

A special thanks to our amazing President Barb Hore and the Executive members as they have been such a treat to work with.  I am so proud to be part of such a wonderful club.  The continued success of our club is due to the excellent teamwork of our membership.  

Thank you for a great year!

Respectively submitted

Pat Dowling

Recording Secretary
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CORRESPONDING SECRETARY
It has been an honour to serve as the Corresponding Secretary for BPW Brampton for the 2010-2011 term.  The opportunity has allowed me to grow as a woman and again more fully realize the contributions our organization is able to make for not only women in our community, but also throughout the world.

Over the past year I have been able to work with our members for the food for both of our Euchre Tournaments and enjoy being a part of this event. 

Thank you for the opportunity of serving our club.

Respectfully submitted
Jean Edwards

Corresponding Secretary 
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MEMBERSHIP CHAIR    

Wow, it is hard to believe the BPW year is coming to an end - it seems like it just started.  Time really does go fast when you are having fun!

This has been a busy year for membership, we had decreased our membership slightly due to the economic downturn with people retiring, moving away or needing to focus on other aspects of their life at this time.  We wish them well and hope we have the opportunity to have them back in our club or coming out for some of our events in the future. 

Our membership drive thanks to our members is still strong with a lot of people bringing guests to our monthly meetings to see what BPW and our club is all about.  Thank you to all our members for spreading the word about BPW Brampton as it has definitely helped in increasing our membership. 

In addition to Membership I have been the dinner convener coordinating with the members, guests and the restaurant to try to ensure that we can get everyone an enjoyable meal with limited disruptions for the restaurants while keeping our costs controlled.  Thanks to all the members who have responded to the requests - it definitely does help. 

I had the pleasure of assisting with the Euchre events that our Project Chair has organized in 2010 and 2011 and was also able to attend conference and the AGM which I do believe are a great way to learn and get to know more about BPW and encourage all members who haven’t attended to attend. 

Special thanks to all our members for the assistance and support received throughout the year.  I have greatly enjoyed working with the members and executive and feel very fortunate to be part of such a great organization. 

Respectfully Submitted

Linda Barker
Membership Chair 
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PROGRAMS REPORT

Well friends and fellow members of the BPW Brampton club, another year has come almost to an end.  Again I want to thank everyone who contributed to the overwhelming success of the dinner meeting agendas.  I will be stepping down this year from the Programs chair position but hope to stay involved with the committee during the planning stages.

SEPT. 2010: We started off our calendar year with a spectacular event, with the SURPRISE Birthday party of our beloved Paddy Silverthorne, who turned 90.  She was also our guest speaker that evening. (It was one way to make sure she would show up) and delivered a most impressive presentation of who the BUSINESS PROFESSIONAL WOMEN’S CLUBS are and how we got to be this amazing - from a Regional, Provincial and International scope. It was complete with power point presentation and memorabilia.

We also had Mayor Susan Fennell in attendance to present Paddy with her recognition of her service to our club and the organization in general.

OCT 2010:  The next presentation was from Timea Nagy, who brought home the horror of Human Trafficking, herself a survivor, right here in our back yard.  It was a most moving presentation and there were many shocked faces in the crowd.  Timea was accompanied by her sister, who had not been made aware of all that Timea had to endure. She spoke most passionately about what is being done to combat this tragedy of the human soul, on the local, provincial and federal levels.  Timea is also the author of a book on her experiences “WALK WITH ME, A MEMOIRS OF A SEX SLAVE SURVIVOR”.   Timea has gone on to establish a safe house for victims of Human Trafficking and has been working very diligently to further the cause of wiping out human suffering.  We will be following her progress very closely, as we have put forth a proposal to the Federal Government in our Resolutions for 2011.

NOV 2010:  We had the pleasure of having Anisa Trotta, our 2nd Vice President speak to the issue of women in the automotive industry from her point of view as both a consumer and as an active Sales Associate. Her presentation helped to de-mystify the process of buying and maintaining a vehicle. 

DEC 2010:  Our Christmas social had a very festive flare this year as we hosted a traditional Christmas dinner with turkey, cranberry and all the trimmings.  We changed the venue this year as well and held it at the Wellspring Chinguacousy Cancer Centre. We also had a food drive in support of Ste. Louise Shelter Outreach Centre of Peel as well as a toy drive for the Brampton Civic Hospital. 

JAN 2011:  Perfectly timed was the presentation from Heather Moogk, our 1st Vice President, on the issue of understanding the key points of how the basics of taxes work and the effect of today’s decisions and what they will make on tomorrow.  Areas covered were retirement income and pension income and how best to plan for your future.  

FEB 2011:  Rosemary Redshaw spoke to us about the rights or more to the point, the lack of rights, of women who are incarcerated in Canadian jails and halfway houses. She operates a halfway house known as Redshaw House which has been recently set up within the past six months.  We will be following their progress as there was a very strong connection made between Rosemary’s program and Timea as to how they may be able to help each other’s causes.

MAR 2011:  Anne Randell, President  & CEO of the William Osler Health System Foundation did a very in-depth presentation with power point details, regarding the future of the Brampton Civic Hospital and the proposed William Osler Health Campus.   
APR  2011: Olga Gil, our Resolutions Chair, addressed some very major topics that our club and others in Canada are proposing to put forward to the Provincial and Federal Governments. One of these resolutions will deal with Prevention of Violence Against Women and the Creation of a National Action Plan to combat Human Trafficking.

MAY 2011:  AGM and Elections

JUNE 2011:  Once again we are most grateful to Linda Ford for arranging the June Social/Pot Luck Dinner at the wonderful home of Dave & Iris Nava. We will be hosting the “Breaking Bread” Program for Women for Women in Afghanistan. 

Respectively submitted

Virginia Tamblyn

Programs Chair
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PUBLICITY AND PUBLIC RELATIONS/
WEBSITE
We again had a slow start getting some coverage for BPW Brampton this year. The Brampton Guardian was a challenge to deal with so we explored some other avenues with the Caledon Citizen, Mississauga News and SNAP Brampton. Our November 16th meeting was attended by a photographer and writer from SNAP. 

We’ve also begun promoting our club and our meetings and events on postcards that we distribute among the tables at Portobello’s. We’ve received good feedback from both members and guests. We will do another run of them in the fall once the Speakers for 2011-2012 are organized.

Thanks again to Snigdha Malik for networking with Rogers as we had a videographer out to our September meeting and Paddy’s 90th birthday celebration. 

The updating of the website is coming along very well. All meeting notices and special events will be posted as well as our Club Focus and the minutes of past meetings. Our website address has changed to www.bpw-brampton.ca or www.bpw-brampton.com 
Thank you all for the help this term. I enjoyed working with all the Members and Executive.

Respectfully Submitted

Allison Lucas

Publicity and Public Relations Chair

BPW Brampton Web Mistress
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RESOLUTIONS CHAIR REPORT
The Committee, consisting of myself and Heather Moogk prepared two resolutions this year.   

One was for BPW Ontario:
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that women need to have their beneficiaries, including brothers, sisters, nieces, nephews and cousins, protected from creditors;

AND FURTHER  BE IT RESOLVED that BPW Ontario request the Minister of Finance to amend Ontario, Insurance Act R.S.O. 1990, Chapter 1.8, Section 196(2) , to add Brothers, Sisters,  Nieces, Nephews and Cousins of a person whose life is insured to the existing wording, so that the section reads “While a designation in favour of a spouse, child, grandchild, parent; brother, sister, niece, nephew or cousin of a person whose life is insured, or any of them, is in effect, the rights and interests of the insured in the insurance money and in the contract are exempt from execution or seizure.”

The other was for BPW Canada:

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT BPW Canada endorses “Connecting the Dots: A Proposal for a National Action Plan to Combat Human Trafficking”, containing recommendations to address human trafficking, and

FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED THAT BPW Canada urges the Government of Canada, through all relevant departments, to implement  Recommendations I-XIV of “Connecting the Dots”. (See Connecting the Dots:  a Proposal for a National Action Plan to Combat Human Trafficking).

My thanks to Heather for her help and enthusiasm.
Respectfully submitted,

Olga Gil
Resolutions Chair

[image: image3.emf]    Business and Professional Women Brampton 2010 - 2011      Fellowship Chair’s Report:      Once again it is my pleasure to be a member of BPW Brampton and to serve and help in  any way I can.      First of all I would like to thank the Brampton Club Executives and Me mbers for the  wonderful “Surprise” birthday party they gave me at the September Dinner Meeting. It  really was a night to remember, and that I will.      During the past year I have helped whenever and wherever I could i.e. Golf Tournament;  Euchre nights.      As  Fellowship Chairperson it is my pleasure to send cards of greetings, get - well wishes  and condolences when required to members of the Brampton Club and other BPW Clubs.     Approximately twenty - five (25) notes have been sent out between May 20/10 and May  15/1 1.  I do not wish to be reimbursed for any expenses incurred, and I gladly donate my  time and expenses to BPW Brampton Club.          Sincerely,      Paddy Silverthorne      
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GOLF / EUCHRE TOURNAMENTS
On Friday November 05, 2010 we held our 7th Annual Charity Progressive Euchre Tournament at the Hansa Haus.  We had a sold out night with 80 players and it was a fun evening once again.  We raised $2,100.00 for ‘Walk with Me’ – an organization supporting Human Trafficking Survivors.  A cheque was presented to Timea Nagy at our November General Meeting.

On Thursday June 10, 2010 BPW Brampton hosted its 15th Annual Ladies Charity Golf Tournament at Caledon Golf and Country Club.  We had 102 golfers plus 11 for dinner only and it was a great day to be on the greens.  We raised $10,097.00 with a portion of the proceeds going to:  Wellspring Chinguacousy Cancer Support Center, Salvation Army – Honeychurch (Women’s Shelter), Sexual Assault/Peel Rape Crisis Centre and BUDDYS’ n BOWS FOUNDATION.  Our sincere thanks go to our 29 hole sponsors, our Corporate Sponsors, the numerous gift and prize donors and to all of our supporters.  A special thanks to Linda Ford as our Live Auctioneer and to Virginia Tamblyn for holding down the ‘fort’ in my absence.

Due to the overwhelming popularity of our euchre events, we held a second euchre night on Friday March 25, 2011 – the 8th euchre tournament.  Once again it was a sold out event.  We raised $2,000.00 for Big Brothers/Big Sisters of Peel and a cheque was presented to Lori Plati at our April General Meeting.  A special thanks to Linda Barker for ticket sales and Jean Edwards for organizing the food for these evenings.

Events like the golf and euchre tournaments would not be possible without a lot of hard work and support from our membership and our community.  It truly is a joy organizing these charity benefits and working with such wonderful ladies.  BPW Brampton is truly the best of the best!

We are looking forward to our 16th Annual Golf Tournament being held on Thursday June 09, 2011 at Caledon Golf & Country Club.  Hope to see you there!
Respectfully submitted,

Pat Dowling

Events Chair
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FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
BPW Brampton 

Balance Sheet

As of April 30, 2010


[image: image4.emf]ASSETS

Chequing/Savings Account 7,316.00

Petty Cash 50.00

GIC 10,014.00

Mentoring Prog.Cash Reserve 1,928.00

Emblems Inventory 2,055.00

Prepaid Expenses (Golf) 500.00

Prepaid Expenses (Prov.Conf) 825.00

Accounts Receivable 7.00

TOTAL ASSETS 22,695.00

LIABILITIES & EQUITY

LIABILITIES

Prepaid Revenue (Membership) 345.00

Mentoring Program 1,928.00

Total Liabilities 2,273.00

EQUITY

Retained Earnings 22,001.00

Net Income -1,579.00

Total Equity 20,422.00

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 22,695.00

BPW Brampton

Balance Sheet

As at April 30, 2011



[image: image5.emf]REVENUE Revenue Expense Net

50/50 536.00

Golf (Net) 10,024.00 24,895.0014,871.0010,024.00

Interest 173.00

Membership (Net) 993.00 5,030.00 4,037.00 993.00

Dinner (Net) 665.00 8,326.00 7,661.00 665.00

AGM 28.00 450.00 422.00 28.00

Euchre (Net) 4,622.00 6,032.00 1,410.00 4,622.00

Donations 100.00

Breaking Bread 1,079.00 1,220.00 141.00 1,079.00

Christmas Social 406.00 1,258.00 852.00 406.00

Emblems 298.00

18,924.00

EXPENSES

Advertising 90.00

Bank Charges 245.00

Visa Charges 198.00

Bursary 500.00    Sheridan

Conference 2,102.00Provincial & National

Donations(Local/Int) 12,280.00

Fellowship 203.00

Insurance 1,982.00

Memberships 333.00    Board of Trade

Administration 173.00

Honorariums 250.00    Dinner Speakers

Mentoring Program 0.00

Website 767.00

Auditor Fees 216.00

Inventory Loss 1,164.00

20,503.00

NET -1,579.00

BPW BRAMPTON

Profit and Loss Statement

May 01, 2010 to April 30, 2011


WE HONOUR OUR PAST PRESIDENTS

1947-49

1949-50

1950-52

1952-54

1954-55

1955-56

1956-57

1957-58

1958-60

1960-62

1962-64

1964-66

1966-68

1968-70

1970-72

1972-74

1974

1974-76

1976-79

1979-80

1980-81

1981-82

1982-83

1983-84

1984-85

1985-87

1987-89

1989-91

1991-92

1992-94

1994-95

1995-97

1997-99

1999-2001

2001-03

2003-05

2005-07

2007-09

2009-11

Margaret Van Alstyne (McLean) *

Audrey Robinson (Brendle) *

Lilas Trout *

Florence Chin *

Elizabeth Birss *

Jean Wilson (Lansdell) *

Eleanor Macdonald *

Irene Abbott *

Jessie Black (Evans) *

Greta Capps *

Gladys McBride *

Isabel McMullen *

Dena Heather *

Mary Lock *

Ann Felesko

Mary Lester 

Margaret MacKenzie

Helen Kirk

Hannah Yarronton *

Louise Sclisizzi

Gladys Martin *
Barbara Dunning

Wilma Taras 

Pat Whitford

Pat Whitmore

Mary Andrews *

Paddy Silverthorne

Dittie Voegele (Hay)

Helen Armstrong

Carol Edestrand

Darla Campbell

Carol Kollar

Doris Smith

Tracey Marshall

Susanne Balpataky

Irma Dafoe

Linda Ford

Snigdha Malik

Barb Hore

* Deceased and respectfully remembered

